
 

 

 

March 17, 2023 

 

District Governor Fred Conger 
Secretary Peggi Smothermon 
Lions of District 2-X1 
 

It is my honor and pleasure to inform you that the Wylie Evening Lions Club (WELC) places the name of 
Lion Pamela Baker into nominaMon for the office of 2nd Vice District Governor for District 2-X1 for the 
Lion-year of 2023-2024. 
 
Lion Pamela joined the WELC in November of 2011 and jumped in to serve the club and community in all 
of our service acMviMes. She received the Grass Roots Lion award in 2013. She has served mulMple terms 
as club secretary and aVer the death of our president (Lion Bill Fetzer) in 2018, she took over as 
president and kept that roll for another three years through the pandemic. She is our Leo Club 
Coordinator and Peace Poster Contest Chair. She also served as Zone Chair for 2 years. 
 
Lion Pamela has a PhD in EducaMon and has shared her knowledge and other giVs both at the club and 
district level. She has served on numerous commiZees to plan and implement Lions University, Mid-
Winter Conference, and District Conference. She has made presentations at both Lions University and 
the New Voices forum. To build her skills to contribute even more to Lions, she has aZended several 
leadership training programs: 
 

• Guiding Lion Certification 
• Emerging Lions Leadership Institute (ELLI) 
• Advance Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI) 
• Faculty Development Institute 

 
For three years, Lion Pamela has served the district as Global Leadership Chair, and she received a 
Leadership Certificate by the International Association of Lions Clubs by Gudrun Yngvadottir, 
International President 2018-2019. 
 
Lion Pamela Baker exemplifies the moZo “We Serve” and District 2-X1 would be blessed to have her as a 
member of the District Governor’s Team for the next three years. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
 
 
Karen L. Johnson 
President, Wylie Evening Lions Club 


